
HOTLINE 
Prayer Requests 

 
Argentina 

 
Argentina Partnership - The over 200% inflation and other economic woes have made it 

very hard for the people of Argentina to make ends meet. This affects our FWB people. 

Pray for the new government as they are trying to get legislation approved that will bring 

sweeping reforms to try to bring the economy under control.  
 

Bulgaria  

 

Brenton & Debbie Driscoll – Please pray that the latest document requested by USCIS 

will reach them soon and that we will hear back this month about Debbie’s green card. 

 

Jacob & Hailee Voltz – We are officially past our due date and our OB doctor is back in 

the country after her training. Tuesday, February 6, we have an appointment for a 

checkup on Baby Aurora and most likely we will be admitted into the hospital. Pray that 

we have a good delivery, a healthy baby girl, and that the transition into a new season of 

life will be positive!    

 

Ecuador 

 
Adam & Carol Duncan – Continue to pray for the Awatino Water Project, for unity in 

the three “neighborhoods” in this rural village to be able to work together and for the 

local church plant to be strengthened to share the Gospel of Living Water. Pray for the 

continued unrest and state of emergency in our country as the military fights the drug 

cartels.  
  

France 

Alejandro & Breanna Johnson - Please pray for those who were able to attend the J’Pense 

event. Pray also for the team in France as they work with individuals seeking the Lord. 

 

 

India 

 



India Partnership – Praise the Lord for a report of six people who made public professions 

this past weekend that they have become Christ-followers.  

Praise the Lord for a new church launch this past weekend. 

 

India Partner (Friends of India) - From South India, we learned that Pastor Johnson had a 

heart attack on Sunday and had a stent placed. We thank the Lord for sparing him; please 

pray for his recovery and the funds to cover his medical expenses. Thank the Lord for a 

new work which held their first service on Saturday for the start of a new church. We 

thank the Lord for 12 people in north India who were just baptized on Sunday in a part of 

our work. Please pray for preparations for our upcoming annual conference and for the 

speakers. 

 

Kenya 

Eddy & Amanda Simmons – The new group across the river has not turned out to be 

genuinely committed to gathering to learn the Word. Pray that Pastor Francis will not 

get discouraged, and that he will continue to look for places where God is at work. 

Pakistan 

Pakistan Partnership – Pray for the approximately 60 people who are being treated at the 

FWB drug rehab ministry. More than half of these are of the Muslim faith and they are 

hearing the Gospel being preached each day. Pray for peace during the general national 

elections on Friday, February 8. 

Spain 

Anthony & Lea Edgmon – Praise the Lord with us for the good news we are hearing from 

the leaders of the Alpedrete Church. They are encouraged by how God is moving in the 

congregation. We thank God for their faithfulness in ministry.   

Daniel & Karah (THP) – Please continue to pray for us as we fundraise and travel. We are 

currently at ten percent of our needed support and hope to be fully funded by the end of 

the summer.   

 

https://iminc.org/im-missionaries/eddy-and-amanda-simmons/

